
From: Sean Murray <smurray.buzz@gmail.com> 
To: SDeCourcey@town.arlington.ma.us, jcurro@alumni.tufts.edu,  DMahon@town.arlington.ma.us, 

DDunn@town.arlington.ma.us,  JHurd@town.arlington.ma.us 
Cc: mkrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us, townmanager@town.arlington.ma.us,  ldiggins@gmail.com, 

michaiahforselectboard@gmail.com 

Date: Sun, 31 May 2020 19:31:17 -0400 
Subject: Appleton/Mass Ave Intersection Concern 

  
  

All, 
  

I'm Sean Murray, a resident of North Cambridge less than 200 yards from Arlington. I'm writing to 

express my hope that the Monday meeting of the select board meeting can address the dangerous 
intersection at Appleton and Mass Ave. I read about the tragic death of a young man at this intersection 

a couple weeks ago, and was horrified to find that he was my friend, Charlie Proctor. I am also a cyclist, 
and have encountered several incidents at this intersection that were not quite "near-misses", but 

resulted cars and bikes having to execute hard brakes and swerves. I think the safety of the entire 

community would be improved if a discussion of how to improve visibility and safety of this intersection, 
and ones like these. 

  
Thanks for your time 

  
Sean  

 


